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Continuing Commitment to Excellence 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of awarding a contract to Thadcon for the replacement of 
water services under Aspen Drive near Boulder Drive in the amount of 
$66,850 as budgeted in the current fiscal year for water system 
improvements.   

Date: March 4, 2025 
 

 
Aspen Drive from Magnolia Avenue to Boulder Drive is scheduled to be resurfaced this 
month.  The existing roadway has numerous patches from where the Public Works 
Department had to repair failing water services going under the road.  Due to the brittle 
nature of the services running under the road, they need to be replaced before we resurface 
so we do not have to cut open this roadway again.   
 
To prevent a delay in the upcoming resurfacing project, these services need to be replaced 
in the next two weeks.  Fortunately, we have a utility contractor currently in town who can 
install these services within the unusually quick time frame.  Thadcon is the contractor who 
was awarded the contract for the installation of the permanent stormwater pump inside 
Reed Canal Park.  They have a second crew who can replace the services starting this week. 
 
The price for the replacement of the 22 water services in Thadcon’s proposal is $66,850.  
Staff has evaluated the proposal and found it reasonable for the work being requested as 
extensive dewatering will be necessary for the new service installations.  This extensive 
dewatering is the very reason that City-crews cannot perform the work. 
 
Given the reasonableness of the proposal, the critical nature of these water services, the 
fact that Thadcon has successfully completed numerous projects with the City in the past 
and the impending resurfacing schedule, staff is requesting that the City Council approve 
waiving the formal bidding process and awarding a contract to Thadcon in the amount of 
$66,850 to complete this project and keep the upcoming resurfacing on schedule.  The 
contract amount is budgeted within the current fiscal year for the necessary maintenance 
of our water system.   
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